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NCOIL URGES SENATE TO REAUTHORIZE 

TERRORISM INSURANCE PROGRAM BEFORE ADJOURNING
Troy, New York, December 15, 2014 — With the future of the Terrorism Risk Insurance Program (TRIP) in jeopardy, NCOIL on December 14 reached out to Senate leadership and other key members to urge swift passage of S. 2244 reauthorization legislation before adjourning early this week.  The letter, signed by NCOIL President Sen. Neil Breslin (NY), expanded on NCOIL’s historic support for the federal backstop and highlighted negative impacts of Senate inaction.
“TRIP is vital,” NCOIL President Breslin asserted, “to this country’s economic and consumer interests and [Senate] inability to extend the program could have significant adverse consequences.  TRIP has allowed for a stable terrorism-risk insurance market that both spurs economic growth and maintains the ability of existing businesses to protect themselves against major terrorism-related loss.”  
NCOIL made clear in the letter that “Allowing the program to sunset could limit the availability of private-market coverage, could make banks unwilling to give loans for commercial transactions like mortgages, construction projects, and other investments—and could make any coverage that does exist beyond what commercial consumers could afford.”   
Although NCOIL strongly believes that insurance regulation should remain the prerogative of the states, the letter noted that terrorism risk is an exception.  “Terrorism risk is a unique circumstance,” Sen. Breslin wrote, “in which federal involvement in insurance is necessary—and recent events have proven that the threat of terrorism against this nation continues.”  
S. 2244, the Terrorism Risk Insurance Program Reauthorization Act of 2014, passed the U.S. House on December 10 in an overwhelming 417-7 vote.  Procedural issues in the Senate, however, threaten to prevent it from taking up the House version before adjourning.
The NCOIL letter went to Senate leadership as well as to the Senate Committee on Banking, Housing & Urban Affairs and also transmitted a July 2013 NCOIL resolution that called for TRIP reauthorization.
NCOIL is an organization of state legislators whose main area of public policy interest is insurance legislation and regulation.  Most legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.  More information is available at www.ncoil.org.  

For further details, please contact the NCOIL National Office at 518-687-0178 or at snolan@ncoil.org. 
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